Research Riders Meeting

Sept. 13, 2007

Mark Griffin, RR President, called the meeting to order.  There were 20 members present in the B71 1st Floor Conference Room.  The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved, motion to approve was made by Don Moravits and 2nd’ by David Moczygemba.

Treasures Report:

Ken Irvin reported a beginning balance of 589.09, since the last meeting $30 were collected in dues, $52.60 was collected from the RRA as reimbursement for our club banners for a final balance of 671.69.

Old Business Section:

David Moczygemba, former RR president, announced the winners of the Ride Across Texas competition.  Steve Clay and Tina Clay tied for 1st place with 480 miles and 77 points and were presented with a $10 gas card.  (for the record they were the only two people who entered the competition, come on guys… enter these things…)

Road Captain Report:

Scott reported on the Train Tunnel Rides which were on Aug 13th and Aug 21st, the first ride had 15 riders, the 2nd ride had 6 riders.  Steve Clay led the Aug. 13th ride and read the names of those that went.

Scott stated that it was a fun ride on both occasions, watching the bats was enjoyable and educational.  Food was good at the local café, and the night riding was a nice experience.

Sept. 22nd is the planned movie night at the Clay’s

Planned rides:

Sept. 29th – Ride to Willow City Loop – Art Nicholls planning

Oct. 19-21 – Plantersville Renaissance Fair Ride, overnight stay planned.

Nov. - Jon Matthews planning a ride For November 17th to Wimberley and Austin area


Lone Star Rally 3-4th in Galveston

Dec. – Toys for Tots Ride from Javelina (Dec 1) and the Big Texas Toy Run in Dallas/FW (Dec 16)

Discussion of another multi-day ride was made for next spring – one suggestion is a ride to Palo Duro Canyon in N. Texas.  Scott is soliciting other ideas from the group!

Email Scott Mullin scott.mullin@swri.org with any ride ideas

New Business Section:


Dues of $5 are due on 9-14-07

Annual picnic ideas need to be considered.  We need someone to volunteer to organize this ride and plan a date for mid Oct. 

Mark Griffin brought up the suggestion of the formation of committees:

Possible committee needs:


Election committee – create in April to organize and accept candidates for new officers


Activity/Events committee – to assist in planning 

It was decided to let Road Captain oversee ride events.

Comment was made that the Research Riders are entering their 4th year of existence, Happy Birthday Research Riders.

Need exists to review, update and publish club bylaws.

Mark Griffin brought up “Presidential Appointments”


Appointment was made to have Don Moravits as RR Chaplain


Appointment was made to have Jon Matthews as asst Road Captain

Jon Matthews stated the desire of his grandson, Justin Morgan, to join the Research Riders.

Art Nicholls motioned to accept this new member, 2nd by John Duck.  Approved.

“Welcome Justin Morgan”

Membership ratio issue was brought up for discussion – a ratio of 2:1 Staff to non staff is stated by the RRA.  The group bylaws states 2:1 RRA members to non members.  Art Nicholls will get clarification of this.  Basically the RRA provides the group $5 for every RRA member, clarification needs to be made as to what designates a member – currently understood to be SwRI Employee, spouses, Retirees, spouses, Credit Union employees and spouses.

New Members signed up – Welcome Armando Rios, Richard Ramirez, Gregory Rawson, MaryAnn Aaron, and Michelle Mullin.

Art Nicholls announced that the RRA website is to be updated to include the new officers for 2007-2008.

Toys for Tots information was requested, Art Nicholls will be the POC for this.

Big Texas Toy Run information was requested, Mark Griffin will be the POC.

Mark Griffin suggested the creation of a Research Riders email account, this will provide a communication point for contact and general club information.  Joe Stateson volunteered to set this email account up and maintain it.  Suggestion was made to make it available to all to have access and read.

Post meeting: Jon Matthews presented a $25 gift certificate from the Speedway Bar to the officers.  Ken Irvin has possession and it will be used as a door prize for a future event.

Action Items:

RRA Clarification

Toy’s for Tots dates

Big Texas Toy Run dates

Email account

Motion to adjourn was made by David Moczygemba, a second was made by Jon Matthews.

Next meeting Thursday, OCT 11, 12:00 – 1:00, Bldg 71 Conf Room

